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Meeting Date:  November 26, 2013 
 
Applicant:   James and Patricia Zoll- Owners 
 
Application Number: H13-01-1727 
 
Address:   #406 Julia Street 
   
Description of Work: Replacement of jalousie and awning windows with metal 

units. Install new solid wood operable shutters. Paint 
exterior walls light yellow. New picket fence at front and 
side yards.   

 
Building Facts: The house was listed as an altered contributing resource in 

the 1982 survey. According to the Sanborn maps of 1926 and 
1948 the house in place was a one and a half story structure. 
The 1962 Sanborn map depicts the same footprint found in 
the 1926 and 1948 maps but has an annotation that the 
structure is one story. The ca. 1965 photo from the 
Appraiser’s office depicts a one story structure with a non-
traditional front porch that has concrete floor and metal 
elements that supports a gable porch roof. The Property 
Appraiser’s records include 1943 as the construction date. 
The existing carport is also dated from 1943 in the 
appraiser’s records. 

 
Guidelines cited in 
Review: Guidelines for windows (page 29-30), specific guidelines 3, 4 

and 11. 
 
 Guidelines for fences (page 41-42), specific guidelines 3 and 

6. 
 

 
 

Staff Analysis 
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The Certificate of Appropriateness for review is a request to change existing front and 
west side awning windows with impact resistant units that will have custom made 
muntins. The applicant understands that it is impossible that the house have had 
originally wood windows and it is impossible that the house had changed windows 
three times after war. For sure staff understands that the actual building is the same 
one that is depicted in the ca. 1965 photo and 1962 Sanborn map, nevertheless the 
back portion of the house has been altered and the carport is for a later time after 1965. 
 
The proposed fences on the front and side of the house as well as the proposed color 
for the exterior walls will be in keeping with surrounding houses and urban context. 
 
 

 
Consistency with Guidelines 

 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed plans are consistent with specific guidelines 
regarding paint colors and fences. It is staff’s opinion that the house may have been 
rebuilt in the 1940’s as to what exists today, whether the original windows from that 
date were jalousie or wood staff cannot render a final determination. Guidelines for 
replacement windows on contributing buildings must match original ones with 
design and materials. 

 
 
 
 






























































